
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 

DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS ENTERPRISE (DBE) 
GOAL FOR FEDERAL FISCAL YEARS 2017-2019 

 

As a recipient of United States Department of Transportation (DOT/FTA) funds, the Luzerne County 
Transportation Authority is required to establish a DBE participation goal. 
 
The Luzerne County Transportation Authority (the “LCTA”) in accordance with regulations of the U.S. 
Department of Transportation (DOT/FTA), 49 CFR Part 26, hereby announces its proposed goal of 0.30% 
for DBE participation on contracts assisted by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) for FFY 2017 to 
2019. 
 
Information relating to the proposed goal, including its methodology and how it was calculated, are 
available for public review and inspection for the next 30 days, from the published date of this notice. 
The public is able to review the DBE program and goal methodology during normal business hours from 
9:00AM to 4:00PM (EST), Monday through Friday, at the Luzerne County Transportation Authority, 
Administrative Offices, 315 Northampton Street, Kingston, PA 18704. 
 
Written comments on this proposed goal will be accepted for 30 days from the published date of this 
notice until the close of business on July 23, 2017.  A public comment form is available on the LCTA 
website (www.LCTABus.com), or by contacting the LCTA administrative office in Kingston.  Interested 
parties are encouraged to submit written comments to: Mr. Frank Knorek Jr., DBE Liaison Officer, 
LCTA, 315 Northampton Street, Kingston, PA 18704. Comments may also be submitted to the Federal 
Transit Administration, Region 3, Attention: Regional Civil Rights Officer, 1760 Market Street, Suite 
500, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19103-4124. 
 
 
 
DBE Program Liaison (DBELO) Contact Information 

 
Luzerne County Transportation Authority 
Attn: Frank Knorek, Compliance Analyst (DBELO)  
315 Northampton St. 
Kingston, PA 18704 

 
Phone: 570-288-9356 

 

  


